 Clackamas River Water PRoviders

MEETING MINUTES 

December 6, 2017
Attendance:

Joel Komarek, City of Lake Oswego

Kari Duncan, City of Lake Oswego

John Collins, South Fork Water Board

Todd Heidgerken, Clackamas River Water

Suzanne DeLorenzo, Clackamas River Water

John Goodrich, City of Tigard

Wade Hathhorn, North Clackamas County Water Commission 

Sarah Jo Chaplen, Oak Lodge Water Services

Kim Swan, Clackamas River Water Providers

Christine Hollenbeck, Clackamas River Water Providers
John Esler, PGE

Micelis Doyle, USGS

Dar Crammond, USGS

Stewart Rounds, USGS

Andrew Swanson, Water Environment Services

Rob Annear, Geosyntec
Agenda

Approval of  October CRWP Meeting Notes 

PGE Operations Update

Turbidity Dynamics During Storm Events on the Clackamas
RWPC Members Access

CRWP Member inclusion and voting structure
Program Update
Member Roundtable
Approval of October Meeting Notes

John Collins made a motion to approve the minutes for the last three CRWP meetings.  Joel Komarek seconded the motion.  The motion passes unanimously. 
Public Comment

None

PGE Operations Update 
John Esler gave the group an update on how management of Timothy Lake would be changing this summer while they install a new micro turbine and complete some work on the spill way.  This means that there will not be any summer water available for a "water call", but by Labor Day they would be back to their normal operations and the CRWP could make a call at that time.  John said that PGE was also looking at a new strategy for how to manage Timothy Lake better during the summer months and over the long term.  John said that they were considering using lake elevation levels to control flow rather than trying to match inflow.  Kim said she would be sending the stored water reservation fee letter to PGE later this month.
Turbidity Dynamics During Storm Events on the Clackamas
Micelis Doyle from USGS gave the group a presentation on the effects of turbidity during storm events.  He said he looked the USGS data from the Carter Bridge and Oregon City gauges.  One of the biggest finding was that sediment that peaked before high flows was a result of sediment coming from the banks or inside the river, where as when the sediment peaked after high flows it meant that this sediment was coming from farther away and more a result of land use. 

RWPC Member Access 
The group had a discussion regarding the CRWP's relationship with the Regional Water Providers Consortium and what kind of access Kim and Christine should have to Consortium resources.  
CRWP Member Inclusion and Voting 

Kim told the group that signors of the CRWP IGA have voting rights which include: the City of Estacada, the City of Lake Oswego, the City of Tigard, Clackamas River Water, the North Clackamas County Water Commission, South Fork Water Board, and Sunrise Water Authority but that the CRWP provides staffing services and programs in the Oregon City, West Linn, OLWS, and Gladstone which are covered under "signor organizations".  Kim said that she thought it was important for these organizations to receive information and have the ability to provide input and engage as much or little as they want in the CRWP, but recognize that they didn't have voting rights per say except through SFWB or the NCCWC.  Kim said that she had recently added staff from Oregon City, West Linn, Gladstone and OLWS to the CRWP email distribution list and wanted to make sure that everyone was on the same page.  
Program Updates
Hazard Mitigation Plans - Kim told the group that she had attend a meeting with Clackamas County Disaster Management regarding updates to the County Hazard Mitigation Plan.  She told the group that all the Cities were part of this process and their plans became an appendix to the County's plan but that water districts were not currently included.  She said that she primarily wanted people to be aware of this effort and that if any CRWP members who weren't cities were interested in how they could engage in the process to let her know. 
Spill Grant Update - Kim told the group that Spill Grant program was moving along and that they had completed seven technical assistance site visits and that PPRC, who is conducting the site visits for the CRWP, was finding some interesting things.  Kim said she had also just received the first inquiry regarding the cost share program.
Geographic Response Plan - Kim told the group that she was working with Herrera this year to develop a Geographic Response Plan which will complement and provide context for the individual Geographic Response Plans that were developed to protect our intakes.  She is currently in the process of soliciting comments and feedback from Spill Committee members on the Plan
Spring TTX ideas - Kim told the group that almost every year that she put together an emergency preparedness table top exercise for CRPW member staff.  She said that past exercises had covered winter/ice storms, boil water notices, using the RWPC drinking water advisory tool, and last years focused on how to conduct initial damage assessments.  She said that she was looking for ideas for this year's exercise and wanted to know if there was anything that CRWP members wanted her to focus on.  There was general consensus that it should build off the of the Consortium's intertie exercise that was done early this year.

Will Hornyak CD - Christine told the group that the storyteller Will Hornyak was assembly show performer that the CRWP has been working with for years.  In a multi-year project Christine said that she had been working with Will to develop stories specifically for the Clackamas River and that this year they were in the process of making an audio CD of the stories which includes participation of 4th and 5th grade students from Clackamas Elementary school in Estacada.  Next fall each CRWP elementary teacher will receive a copy of the CD for the classroom.  The audio files will also be uploaded onto the CRWP website. 
Member Roundtable
CRW - Todd said that they their reservoir project was out to bid, and that they were working on their Water Master Plan.
Tigard - John said that Tigard had decided to buy 15 MGD of capacity in the Willamette Water Supply system and that it was thought that Tigard would start using this water around 2035. 
LO - Joel said that Lake Oswego and the NCCWC had signed an MOU regarding the repurposing of the LO pipeline and that now he was working on a draft IGA that would address project operation and a maintenance of the pipeline along with an activation/operations plan.  Kari also mentioned that the LO/Tigard Partnership Agreement had been approved by the LO City Council and that now it goes over to the Tigard City Council for approval.
OLWS - Saran Jo said that she was meeting with Cert groups in the Oak Lodge area regarding the Hurricane water treatment systems that OLWS had purchased for these groups a number of years ago. 

WES - Andrew said that WES just certified by the County's Resource Conservation and Solid Waste Program as a Leaders in Sustainability.  He encouraged water providers to consider this certification/recognition program.  For more information go to
http://www.clackamas.us/recycling/work/getcertified.html
Next CRWP meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, February 7, 2018 from 9am – 11am at the NCCWC water treatment plant. 
